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 Cub Newsletter
October 2022
Main Office 324-2800          Attendance Line 324-2802

Office hours 7:30 a.m.- 4:00 p.m.

School day hours 8:05 a.m.-2:50 p.m.          

Library hours 7:30 a.m. - 3:20 p.m

Transportation 324-2100
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From the Principal, Kathleen Prody  
We are in our 7th full week of the school year, past the halfway point to the end of the first quarter which ends on November 4th.  You can monitor your student’s progress in PowerSchool.  If you are having difficulty getting into the program, please contact the office and Sara, Candice, Jodi, or Heather can help you with access. 
It has been a busy time here at CR Anderson.  The Sapphire team visited Myrna Loy for a viewing of Wonder.  Meadowlark walked to Mount Helena where they participated in an environmental study with the forest service; 406, Big Sky, and Vigilante are going to Montana Wild this week to study raptors, bats, reptiles, and amphibians. Additionally, students enrolled in the PEAK program spent a day at Ray Bjork Learning Center to begin their “Blazing the Trail” studies. I am happy to say that our students represent CR Anderson well on these trips, and we have received positive comments from our partners on their behavior and attentiveness.  We are proud of our student body! 
Halloween will be on a Monday this year.  Please note that we are not allowing costumes during the school day. Costumes will include any kind of mask, face paint, or headgear different than a traditional hat.  Thank you for helping us to enforce this policy.  
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We are sponsoring a school dance after school on October 28 and costumes will be encouraged.  Students may not wear masks or face paint and may not have any kind of weapon, real or play, as part of the costume. All costumes must be school appropriate. Students may change into their costumes after school. The dance will begin at 3 and end at 4:30. The cost of the dance is $2 in advance and $3 at the door.  Students may bring money to buy refreshments and participate in games.  Please no large bills. Please let your student know that if he or she decides to leave the dance, they may not reenter.  This will be our first dance since the COVID pandemic.  The staff is excited to create a fun time for the students.   
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As the weather begins to turn, please remind your students to dress for the cooler temperatures. Students are outside in the morning until 7:50 and they go outdoors at lunch.  We do bring students in when the temperatures drop below zero; however, anything in the positive and they go outdoors.  If you notice that your students are missing their jackets or sweatshirts, please check the lost and found; it is very full of outerwear, backpacks, and water bottles among other things.   
Morning tardiness has been increasing.  If your student is late for 1st period, he or she misses initial greetings, directions, and instruction, and causes a disruption for other students. Teachers take attendance the first few minutes of class and students who are not in their classrooms are marked absent, triggering an automated call to the parent or guardian. It may take the office over an hour to go in and update the unverified absence to a tardy.  Additionally, if your student is 10 minutes or more tardy, it is recorded as an absence. Students should be in the classroom by 8:05.  Students who are habitually late will be assigned lunch detention. We appreciate your assistance in getting your student to school on time. 
There is no school Thursday October 20 and Friday October 21.  Teachers will be participating in statewide professional development.   

Enjoy the beautiful Montana fall weather! Go Cubs! 
Educationally yours, 
Kathleen Prody 
Principal, CR Anderson Middle School 

Upcoming Events
Oct 1st Angel Fund forms available
Oct. 18th Wrestling begins

Oct. 21st & 22nd No School – MEA Teacher Conferences

Oct. 25th Picture Retakes - 8:00-10:45 am
Oct. 25th 6th/7th grade girls’ basketball begins
Oct. 28th Halloween Dance 3:00-4:30 pm

Nov. 4th End of 1st Quarter
Nov. 9th & 10th Parent Teacher Conferences
Nov. 17th Winter Choral Concert – 6th, 7th, 8th grades & VOT  

Nov. 23-25th Thanksgiving Break-No School
Nov. 29th 6th & 7th grade orchestra concert - HMS

Attendance Office phone number 324-2802
If your student will be absent from school, PLEASE CALL THE ATTENDANCE LINE at 324-2802 to notify us. If you do not get an answer, PLEASE leave a message. We check the voicemail frequently. With 1000+ students enrolled at CRA, the phones ring constantly, and we aren’t always available to answer. 
Also, if you will be picking your student up from school early, please try to contact us ahead of time. We are able to have your student available much more efficiently. 😊 
 ** Please let us know if any phone numbers, addresses, or e-mails have changed so we can keep in contact with you!

Picture Retakes will be October 25th 8:05 am-10:45 am

If you are getting retakes please bring your pictures and give them to the photographer. If you are getting more pictures or pictures for the first time, please stop at the office and get an order form.

Early Release on Mondays!
Students will be released from classes at 2:05 p.m. each Monday, for professional development time for teachers. Busses will run their regular routes.

Our district is very appreciative of our community for supporting our efforts to schedule professional development time that is directly related to student achievement.  Teachers and support staff will be using the early release time to work together to improve their professional practice in an effort to ensure more students learn more. Our work will include: 

· Studying and clarifying the meaning of the MT State Standards and The Career and Technology Education industry standards

· Developing an understanding of what the standard looks like in student work

· Designing units of study 

· Writing common assessments 

· Analyzing the results of the common assessments

· Planning additional, time, support and extension for students.
Our goal is simply to have more students learning more.


After-School Kids Academic Assistance Program

We are currently accepting applications for the after-school study program.  Applications are available in the main office. Return completed applications to the main office. 
Mrs. Bisom will contact you prior to your child starting.

We will meet Tuesday and Thursday from 3:00 to 4:00. 

Students in this program receive assistance with their homework from teachers. The participants are expected to follow all school rules and come prepared to work during the study time. Attendance is expected unless there has been an excused absence for the school day. Enrollment is limited and a waiting list is kept for any overflow. 
The MET, Live at
C.R. Anderson Middle School!
The Helena School District is in its fifteenth year partnering with the Metropolitan Opera Company (the MET) for the Live in Schools program. The Live in Schools program provides tickets to as many as eight operas each season to introduce students to this incredible art form. Each opera is streamed live to our local movie theater, and the MET provides rich and detailed educator guides that help teachers and students learn about each show.

With our first show fast approaching—Medea on Saturday, October 22—we want to remind C.R. Anderson students that everyone is welcome to be a part of the Live in Schools program. If you want to get involved with the opera you can still contact Mr. Cleary at kcleary@helenaschools.org. We hope to see you at the opera!

New York City 2024

As a new school year gets moving, Mr. Cleary and Mrs. Shockley are looking ahead to Spring Break in two years and the next music and art tour to New York! Although that seems a long way off, planning early makes it easier to save the money needed for such an exciting experience.

To get the planning process started, Mr. Cleary has been working with EF Explore America to craft a dynamic and engaging experience for students and family members alike. Anyone interested in being a part of the 2024 tour may contact Mr. Cleary at kcleary@helenaschools.org or Mrs. Shockley at rshockley@helenaschools.org for general information about this amazing educational opportunity.

Our next enrollment meeting will be held in Spring 2023, but details have not been finalized. In the meantime, you may email if you want to join our distribution list. Everyone is also invited to learn more at https://www.efexploreamerica.com/2574971WR (or sign up to attend).

We hope you will consider being a part of this travel adventure so we can all experience the majesty of New York!
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Ironhorse Youth Music is excited about the progress in our current 2022-2023 season! Our diverse ensembles welcome students of all ages and ability levels who want to explore challenging symphonic, choral, and even rock literature with their peers. Ensembles meet on Thursdays, but our lesson program has a varied schedule.

If you are interested in learning more about our organization, or in obtaining an enrollment brochure, please visit our website (https://ironhorsemusic.org/). We welcome strings, brass, woodwind, and percussion players along with vocalists. Talk with your music teacher or contact Mr. Cleary (kcleary@ironhorsemusic.org) if you are interested in joining an Ironhorse program!

Middle School Activities





The C.R. Anderson Sports Program is to provide equal and safe opportunities for all students to participate.  Our focus is to foster competition, sportsmanship, teamwork, and individual improvement.


 


Registration forms will be available at the main office, prior to the start of that particular sport.  Fees ($40 per activity) must be paid at the time of registration.





Wrestling 6th/7th/8th Boys/Girls	Starts Oct. 18 – Nov. 18 





Girls Basketball 6th/7th 		Starts Oct. 25 – Dec. 2 – registration closes Oct. 14





Boys Basketball 6th/7th		Starts Dec. 5 – Jan. 19 





Girls/Boys Basketball 8th Grade	Starts Jan. 31 – March 3 





Girls Volleyball 6th/7th 		Starts March 14 – April 21 





Track					Starts April 24 – June 1 















